

August 21, 2020

My Dear Friends:

Church Campus reopens on Sunday, August 23

Since the middle of March this year, we have been unable to worship in-person as a church family and faith community. One would never have imagined that five months later we would still be unable to worship and to gather for meetings, events, and other activities. We wondered when will we get to see each other again. Many of us have been thankful that we were able to participate in services, coffee hour, and meetings, through the talents of our Technology Team and the various technological media we are so blessed to possess. Yet, it is not the same as interpersonal contact. Although this pandemic has been extremely difficult for many of you, we are reminded of the 800,000 persons who have died globally including 177,000 in our own country. We pray for the repose of their souls and comfort for their families and friends. We think of the over 23 million confirmed cases globally, 5.7 million of which tested positively with this virus in our nation. Yes, it has been a trying time for all of us but we are thankful to God for his mercies and for bringing us to this point.

With this in mind, I am pleased to inform you that I have received approval from the Bishop's Office and the Diocesan Re-Gathering Task Group to reopen our Church Campus from this coming Sunday, August 23. This is joyous news and the beginning of new life back on our campus. **This reopening will be gradual, the first two Sunday services will be limited to selected persons; our first worship service open to all parishioners and guests will be the first Sunday in September.**

Let me share with you the following:

1. On **Sunday, August 23 and 30,** there will be two services at 8 a.m. and 10 a.m. with only 10 persons in attendance, including the Celebrant and Worship Ministry Team, at each service. Referred to as "soft" services, this is a diocesan requirement for churches that are reopening so as to ensure that all the protocols in place are working as they should. As a result, some of the members of the Vestry, the Re-Entry Planning Task Force, and the Worship Ministry Team, will be attending these services so as to familiarize themselves with the new procedures and protocols that are in place as we begin gathering for in-person worship again. They will be part of the Ministry Teams that will be assisting with the implementation of the protocols so as to keep us all safe and healthy. Members of these three ministries will receive a telephone call inviting them to one of these services. Attendance at these services will require a practicum on the Saturday preceding the services.

- 2. The first Sunday on which members of the congregation and guests will be attending inperson services will be on September 6, the day before Labor Day. On that Sunday, there will be the usual two services at 8 a.m. and 10 a.m. and these services will take place only in the Church Building. Persons who would like to attend these Eucharistic services will need to make reservations by calling the Church Office from Monday to Thursday between 9 a.m. and 1 p.m. and on Friday between 9 a.m. and 12 noon so as to allow the Office Manager the opportunity to prepare the reservation lists before she leaves.
- 3. On **Sunday, September 13,** there will be two services at 8 a.m. and 10 a.m., which will be held in the Church Building and Houg Hall (Parish Hall). Reservation, by telephone, will be made on a first come first serve basis in terms of accommodation in the Church Building and in the Hall. In other words, Houg Hall will be used for the overflow of congregants.
- 4. **The Administration of Communion:** Communion will be administered in only one kind the Body of Christ (the Bread), to congregants both in the Church Building and in Houg Hall.
- 5. **Virtual Services:** The live streaming of the 10 a.m. service on Sundays will continue even after the pandemic has passed, for persons who are not ready to return to in-person worship.
- 6. **Wednesday Service,** which currently takes the form of Devotional Time with Prayers of Healing, will continue to be live streamed at 10 a.m. on our YouTube channel until further notice. There will be no Wednesday morning Healing Service in the Church Building for the time being. Touching of persons, as in the laying on of hands, is prohibited, and social (physical) distancing is to be practiced.
- 7. The Church Office (Coffey Hall) will reopen this coming Monday, August 24, from 9 a.m. until 1 p.m. and this will continue to be the case as per usual. Persons visiting Coffey Hall (Office Building) are asked to wear a mask before entering, and to follow the protocols that are in place.
- 8. **In-person Group Meetings and/or Activities**: With regards to in-person group meetings and/or activities, reservations for rooms/buildings and the expected number of persons attending, must be made with the Office Manager. Persons are not allowed to hold meetings or any inperson gatherings without making such arrangements with the Church Office.
- 9. At in-person services, meetings, and gatherings, **NO food, snacks, drinks, coffee hour, etc.** are allowed until further notice.
- 10. **Coffee Hour** will continue virtually after the 10 a.m. service on Sunday mornings until further notice. You will continue to receive a ZOOM invitation link on Sunday mornings or in the announcement within the weekend E-Blast.
- 11. **Protocol Handbook & Video:** As you are aware, the coronavirus is still very much with us and therefore in spite of being able to gather again it will not be the same as pre-COVID-19 pandemic. We are in the process of preparing a **Handbook** with the protocols for the entire

Church Campus. This will be sent electronically to the members of our congregation who have email, and in hard copy via snail mail to the members who do not. The Handbook will contain all the information and protocols you will need for in-person worship services, meeting, gatherings, and the use of restrooms. We are also planning on producing a *Re-entry to Worship Video*, which will assist you visually with the type of protocols that will be in place to keep you safe and healthy.

12. The basic protocols of wearing masks, sanitizing our hands, social (physical) distancing, and temperature checks, will be practiced throughout the Campus.

As many of you know, the Thrift Shop reopened last Monday, August 17. According to the Director of the Shop, Buddy Glover, all went well, and it has been a productive and quite busy week with customers and sales. Thank you, Buddy, Diane, and Linda, for working in the shop this week.

I also want to thank the Re-Entry Planning Task Force (Stuart's Vice Mayor Eula Clarke, Pam Hurd, Lelah Marzi, Jenny McDonald, Jack Miller, Paul Neff, Julie Preast, Joan Whitting, and Bill Winsemann) for their commitment and the incredible work they have done in bringing us to this time.

As we take this new journey together, let us pray for one another and thank God for his love and providence toward us. May we remember that although we are returning to in-person worship and gatherings, the pandemic is not over and so we must not become complacent with our lives and the lives of others. Let us move forward in faith and I will communicate more as we approach the month of September.

Do continue to be safe and healthy and have a wonderful weekend.

With love and every blessing!

Father Tony